

OFFICE OF LABOR RELATIONS

40 Rector Street, New York, NY 10006-1705 http://nyc.gov/olr

ROBERT W. LINN
Commissioner
MAYRA BELL
General Counsel

May 6, 2014

Re:

Municipal Labor Committee Improper Practice Petition OCB Docket BCB-4020-13 (7 OCB2d 6 (BCB 2014))

Dear Agency Benefit Coordinators:

On February 25, 2014, the Board of Collective Bargaining issued a decision in BCB-4020-13 finding that the City committed an improper practice against the Municipal Labor Committee (the "MLC"). The Board ordered that the City post the enclosed notice "for no less than thirty (30) days in the same manner and extent normally utilized to notify employees regarding health care benefits."

Pursuant to the Board's Order, please post this notice for thirty (30) days on the bulletin board or other appropriate office locations, in same manner and extent that is used to notify employees regarding health care benefits.

If you have any questions, please contact OLR Assistant General Counsel Grace Lee at (212) 306-7611.

Sincerely,

Mayra E. Bell General Counsel

City of New York Office of Labor Relations

40 Rector Street, 4th Floor

New York, New York 10006

(212) 306-7230

mbell@olr.nyc.gov